

75 Rancho Camino Drive Pomona, CA 91766

www.sgprc.org

October 20, 2022

Dear SG/PRC Community,

Re: SG/PRC COVID-19 Testing Clinic Update

We hope everyone is staying safe and healthy! During the pandemic, we have routinely operated the COVID-19 Testing Clinic at SG/PRC to offer free testing to individuals we support, their families, and vendors. SG/PRC has been a Testing Partner with the California Public Health Department (CDPH). We are so proud of the work that we have done to support our community to ensure the health and safety of everyone.

Recently, SG/PRC received notification from CDPH that our access to the testing platform will no longer be available as of **Friday October 28, 2022**, which means, SG/PRC will not be able to provide COVID-19 PCR testing and generate the online testing results.

As such, given these changes from Public Health, SG/PRC will no longer be operating the existing COVID-19 Testing Clinic for the public since our access to the portal will no longer be active.

Therefore, the last day of operating the COVID-19 Testing Clinic for the community will be on **Thursday October 27, 2022, from 9AM-11:30AM**. Public Health has announced that COVID-19 antigen rapid tests are now readily available in the community and emphasized that rapid results facilitate early access to treatment. With that said, we want to ensure we are still a support for supplying COVID-19 Testing Kits.

Starting Monday October 31, 2022, we are offering a new plan to support the community. Covid-19 antigen test kits will be made available at no cost to you at the following locations:

- **SG/PRC Office** located at 75 Rancho Camino Drive in Pomona. You can request a COVID-19 test at the front reception desk anytime during the following business hours (8 AM-4:30 PM, Monday–Friday).
- Parent's Place located at 1500 S Hyacinth Ave, Suite B in West Covina. They will also have a supply for COVID-19 tests which can be picked up during the following business hours (8 AM-4:00 PM, Monday–Friday).

Additionally, if you need antigen tests at other locations, you can request here: https://dhs.lacounty.gov/covid-19/testing/sidewalk-pick-up-covid-19-pcr-test-kit-program/

Here is a list of resources of where you can access testing sites: https://dhs.lacounty.gov/covid-19/testing/

Again, we want to extend our gratitude and appreciation for all of staff and community partners who have ensured the health and safety of everyone through testing. SG/PRC will continue to track metrics and follow all public health guidance as we continue to navigate the pandemic. We will continue to provide updates on resources and our access to supplies as we navigate the upcoming months.

Please continue to stay safe and healthy. For any questions or support needs, please contact us at **covidtesting@sgprc.org**.

Sincerely,

Jesse Weller, Psy.D. Executive Director San Gabriel/Pomona Regional Center